
SEPTEMBER MEETING 9/18/2022 
 
Pat called meeting to order at 2:20 PM 
 
Bob led the Pledge of Alliegence 
 
Pat stated that he received complaints about the side chatter at the meetings, people 
can’t hear all that is said. 
 
Pat thanked Paul and Pauline for hosting the meeting 
 
Pat introduced and welcomed a new member, Rich Lemont.  Rich lives in Tuxedo Park 
and has a 1957 red t bird. 
 
Pat turned the meeting over to Arlene 
 
Arlene thanked everyone for coming 
 
Arlene announced the September anniversaries and birthdays, she sent a get well to 
Walter, Donna who was at the meeting and feeling better, Lois who doing better and 
Jerry Ingersoll who had a heart scare, he is going to Morristown this week for testing. 
 
Toni read the short meeting minutes from August meeting 
 
Steve read the treasures report, opening balance $29,877.33, after the picnic expense 
the closing balance is $29,081.31 
 
Lois was not at the meeting to do correspondence report 
 
Lucille sent get well cards to Lois, Donna and a sympathy card to the Notars, Lucille 
read the thank you letter Donna had sent  
 
Toni read the CTCI report 
 
Paul Schroll stated he is getting the newsletter ready 
 
Paul Adamoff gave 2 membership packets out during the Labor day weekend at Lead 
East 
 
Pat put 2000 pictures of the Memphis trip up on the webpage.  Pat stated he is going 
through Joanne’s pictures she had taken over the years of the club. Pat stated that 
there is a new way of getting onto the member page and we can find the roster there. 
 
Paul Schroll put pictures of the picnic on the Facebook page 
Arlene turned the meeting back to Pat 
Pat explained about not hosting a meeting when it your turn is a big break of a by law 



 
Pat stated that Charlie Musto will be spending more time with the club because he is 
semi retiring 
 
Pat spoke about the 2 positions that will be voted on at the October meeting. The vice 
president and the treasurer positions, if anybody is interested please send a resume to 
Pat.  Arlene and Steve will be happy to continue 
 
Oct 16 is the fall color cruise, Sue spoke about the route and were we will have lunch 
 
Sue spoke about grill plaques, dye will cost $1000, and the plaques will be $25. The 
plaques will be metal, we want to keep the dye, Sue will ask if we can. 
 
Pat mentioned that Arlene ran the whole picnic by herself, Arlene will be the new 
chairman for the picnic 
 
Pat mentioned that October is breast cancer month and asked if everybody who comes 
to the October meeting could wear pink in remembrance of Joann. 
 
Pat mentioned that on the Labor day weekend, there were two big car shows, Lead 
East and Dead Man’s Curve.  Both shows proved to be a good time. 
 
Arlene spoke about the Christmas party, she stated it is at a new place.  The venue is 
in East Rutherford, called AL-Di-La.  Food will be served family style and not buffet like 
previous years. The cost is still $65.00 per person Pat explained to the new member 
how dues are paid if you go to the Christmas party. 
 
Pat stated that the next meeting is October 24 and will be hosted by Phil and Dorothy 
Guidone 
 
Donna spoke about a Doo Wop show at the Bergen Pac on 12/17 if anyone is 
interested 
 
Bill Jesse stated he would like to get a few guys together to visit Walter on Thursday. 
 
Bill Downing spoke about the Anchor home rebate 
 
Pat spoke about items that are for sale on the website 
 
50/50 was won by Pat in the amount of $55 
 
Pat adjourned the meeting at 3:07 PM 
 
Minutes submitted by  
Toni Sabino 
N.J.O.R.T.C. Secretary 


